GENESEE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS CONSORTIUM

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
October 11, 2011
Harris Auditorium
2:00 p.m.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Kurt Soper, Robert Cole, Paul Fortino, Mark Emmendorfer, Dave Guigear, Dennis Bow, Paul Bueche, Phil Hart, Robert Pickell
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:
Phil Jackson, Joseph Graves, Ted Henry
ALSO PRESENT:
Lloyd Fayling, Dave Ackley, Scott Shook, Lyndon Lattie,  Robin Bush - Secretary 
1. CALL TO ORDER:

The 9-1-1 Central Communications Executive Board was called to order by Chairman Soper at 2:00p.m. at the Harris Auditorium.
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
MOTION:
MADE BY MR. COLE, SUPPORTED BY MR. GUIGEAR THAT THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 2011 EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING BE APPROVED.

ALL AYES, MOTION CARRIED.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT:

MOTION:
MADE BY MR. FORTINO, SUPPORTED BY MR. COLE TO APPROVE THE 9-1-1 EXPENDITURE REPORTS FOR THE MONTHS OF SEPTEMBER 2011.
ALL AYES, MOTION CARRIED.

4. PAYMENT OF BILLS:

MOTION:
MADE BY MR. FORTINO, SUPPORTED BY MR. COLE THAT THE PAYMENT OF BILLS (REPORT) FOR THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER 2011 IN THE AMOUNT OF $70,626.62 BE APPROVED.

ALL AYES, MOTION CARRIED.
5. OLD BUSINESS:
A. CAD
1. Intergraph Update

We are currently in testing mode for the 9.1.0 software.  Again there are issues which indicate we may not meet our timeline.

2. MTA Project
MTA should be coming onto our system backbone soon.  
3. Flint City Add-On

Currently the City of Flint is in receipt of the contract which adds 300 radios to our backbone.  Mr. Fayling has been informed it will be signed and returned soon.
6. NEW BUSINESS:
A. POAM Negotiations
Mr. Lattie stated contract negotiations are moving along smoothly with negotiations resuming on October 21st.  The Contract will be presented to the Board soon.
7. OTHER BUSINESS:
A. Advisory Board / EMS Dispatch

Mr. Ackley stated that since the EMS dispatch is tied in with the Intergraph system upgrade, which is currently being tested; direct dispatch can not move forward.

B. New Building Update

1. MSP Lease



We have a signed lease agreement with the State Police until 2050. 

C. Additional 800MHz Frequency

The State has located 2 frequencies which we will need to bring MTA on to our backbone. Additionally they have now ‘located’ our “14th” frequency as promised several years ago. These frequencies will also help strengthen our own radio system.
8. PUBLIC COMMENTS:
9.
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

These minutes were prepared by Robin Bush, Secretary for Genesee County 9-1-1.
